
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Jason Simpson, City Manager 
 
Prepared By: Remon Habib, City Engineer  

 
Date:  November 8, 2022 
 
Subject: Professional Services Agreement for LOR Geotechnical Group Inc., for the 

Collier Avenue, Minthorn Street, and Rancho La Laguna for Local Streets 
Pavement Rehabilitation Project Z10014 

 
Recommendation  

Approve and authorize the City Manager to execute a Professional Services Agreement with 
LOR Geotechnical Group Inc., for the Collier Avenue, Minthorn Street, and Rancho La Laguna 
for Local Streets Pavement Rehabilitation Project Z10014, for $53,965 plus a 10% contingency. 

Background   

 
The City of Lake Elsinore solicited a Request for Proposal (RFP) for geotechnical services to be 
performed on Collier Avenue, Minthorn Street, and Rancho La Laguna for Local Streets 
Pavement Rehabilitation Project Z10014. On October 12, 2022, a proposal was received from 
LOR Geotechnical Group Inc. for geotechnical services. The City will award the contract on 
November 9, 2022, to perform pavement grind and overlay, slurry, traffic striping, and other 
repairs as shown on the improvement plans.   
  
Discussion      
 
LOR Geotechnical Group Inc. will provide geotechnical services, material testing, and inspection 
services per the project specifications. Services include aggregate testing, asphalt mix testing, 
compaction testing, asphalt gradation, and slurry wet track abrasion tests per project 
specifications.  
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
Funding for this project has been allocated under the City’s adopted FY2022-2023 Capital 
Improvement Program. 
 
Exhibits 
 
A – Agreement 
B – Proposal  


